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AS ALWAYS,  

THANK YOU  to  

OUR  ADVERTISERS! 

Halton Quilters Guild 
 

Celebrating 41 years of quilting and friendship! 

Presidentôs Message                                Jean Decaire 
Wow!  The fall is zipping right along.  Thanksgiving is over, and now 
we're looking directly at the hustle and bustle of Christmas which seems 
to come faster every year!  Many of you, like me, are probably already 
working on gift projects for the festive season and wondering how you're 
going to get it all done!  Hopefully the UFO Challenge is helping you with 
one or two projects for Christmas.  Iôm looking forward to seeing every-
one's completed UFO challenge project #6 at the November meeting! 

Congratulations to our three Mystery Quilt winners Michele Piper, Karen       
Juraschka and Annette Guenther and to all the participants who brought 
their finished projects to October's meeting!  All the quilts presented were 
amazing and it was fun to see all the fabric and colour variations of the 
quilt pattern.  I'm sure Susie will love seeing the pictures of all the quilts! 

Please don't forget to fill in the Quilt Show surveys.  Your 
feedback is important and will help to determine the direction 
of our guildôs quilt shows. 

See you at the November meeting!  Remember, whatever you participate 
in this year, have a wonderful experience and make a new friend or two! 

What to bring to the meeting    

 

 

www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 

Name tag and membership card                   

$ for the 50/50 Draw and Workshop (one spot left!)   

Presidentôs Challenge project #6 and your draw ticket                

Octoberôs Block of the Month  

Outreach Comfort Quilts and Halton (Inspirational) Hearts 

Outreach: donations of 5" squares and 2 1/2" strips   

Guild History items / photos                                    Library Books      

Sew and Share                                                       Free Table items    

Treats from members with E to G surnames é  remember your mug! 

REMEMBER:  BRING YOUR QUILT SHOW SURVEY 

November 2018  
 

Meetings are held on the 
first Thursday of the month. 

 

November 1, 2018 
 
 

Doors open at 6:30 p.m. 
Meeting begins at 7:00 p.m. 

 

at the Mainway Arena  
(Auditorium)  

4015 Mainway Drive, 
Burlington 

 

Guests are always 

WELCOME!   

Admission is $ 5.00 

Presidentôs Challenge                                     
 

The first number drawn for this UFO Challenge is Project #6!  
Please bring your finished project to the November guild meeting for 
Sew and Share.  Remember your draw ticket! 

 

Challenge forms are available on the Guild website.  The 
form includes the instructions, a project list sheet and 4 
blank draw tickets to complete and hand in as you share 
each completed UFO.     
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Advertising Info 

Advertising rates are as follows:  

Thank you to all our advertisers.  
We appreciate your support.  
 

When visiting these businesses, 
please let them know you saw 
their ad in this newsletter!  
 

Susan Atherton    

HQG Newsletter Advertising Co-ordinator  
(905) 824-3143                             
gs.atherton@outlook.com 
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The next HQG newsletter will be in 
DECEMBER.  The deadline is  
Monday, November 19, 2018. 

Susan Atherton  
gs.atherton@outlook.com    

Newsletter Info 

 

Newsletter Distribution by é 
      

Email:   Barb Ross 
If you signed up to receive Snippets 
by email, and are not receiving it, 
please let me know.  
bjross@cogeco.ca 
 

Website: 
www.haltonquiltersguild.ca 
 

Pickup at Guild Meeting:   
Guild members may choose to pick 
up a print copy at the guild meeting  
($15.00 added to membership fee to 
cover print costs) 

 Halton Quilters Guild 2018 - 2019 
Members of the Executive 

Business card 

Quarter page 

Half page 

Full page 

$15 / mo. 

$30 / mo. 

$40 / mo. 

$55 / mo. 

Volunteering for guild activities is a great way to meet other  

quilters while having fun and contributing to your guild.    
 

The position of VICE-PRESIDENT on the 2018-2019  

Executive is still open.   
   

Consider volunteering.  THINK about getting involved! 

Executive Meeting 
 

The HQG Executive meets 
monthly at 7:00 p.m. on the fourth 
Wednesday of the month. 
 

The next Executive meeting is on 
Wednesday, November 22, 2018.   
 

HQG members are always welcome 
to attend.  COME and SEE what 
being on the executive is all about! 
 

St. John's Anglican Church Parish 
Hall (bottom floor)  
2464 Dundas Street, Burlington 
(on the south side of Dundas, just 
west of Guelph Line) 

President                                      

Vice-President                                   

Past President 

Secretary 

Treasurer  

Membership 

New Member Ambassadors 

Outreach (Comfort Quilts) 

Outreach (Neonatal) 

Outreach (Quilts of Valour) 

Programme 

Workshops 

Block of the Month 

Social 

Library 

50 / 50 Draw 

Newsletter / Advertising 

Newsletter (email) 

Website 

Photographer 

Historian / Anniversary 

Quilt Show Convenor 

Jean Decaire 

VACANT 

Sue Paquette 

Kathy Jones 

Bill & Katherine Hunter   

Sheila Keating & Mindy Hewitt 

Sue Curran, Joanne Ellis, Gloria Bilous 

Cathy and Sylvia Lamothe  

Annette Guenther 

Alison McDonald 

Katherine Hunter & Pam Harris 

Diane Thurner & Donna Vetter 

Katherine Hunter 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion, Linda Young 

Kathleen Seles 

Susan Lauzon & Catherine MacMaster 

Susan Atherton 

Barb Ross 

Susan Atherton 

Ildi Kocsis  
 

Diane Thurner 
 

Sue Paquette 

 

HQG Scholarship     The Halton Quilters Guild will provide 

a $500.00 scholarship to a Halton student enrolled in 

post secondary textile courses.  Further information and 

an application form are available on the HQG website. 



 

 

Treasurer                   Bill Hunter 

HQG members may pay membership dues or workshop fees with cash, by cheque or an e-transfer.  
Please see one of the executive for the security question and answer when paying by e-transfer.  
Be advised that the bank may charge you a small fee for the transfer.  haltonquilters@gmail.com   

50 / 50 Draw                       Susan Lauzon and Catherine MacMaster 
 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ aƛŎƘŜƭŜ tƛǇŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ ϷмммΦлл ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊΩǎ рл κ рл ŘǊŀǿΦ   
 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Χ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ¢L/Y9¢ ǘƻ ²LbΗ  {ƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻƻƴƛŜǎΣ ǘƻƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ōǳȅ 
ǝŎƪŜǘǎ - н ŦƻǊ ϷмΣ р ŦƻǊ ϷнΣ нл ŦƻǊ ϷрΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ                                                             

Membership                                 Sheila Keating and Mindy Hewitt        
 
 

 

To date, we have  paid up members!  Visit the Membership table to pick up your membership 
card.  The receipts for those who paid cash are also ready.  
 

If you purchased a name tag in September or October, you may now pick it up at the Membership table.    
 
 

As always, please wear your name tag to the meeting so we can call each other by name.    

Secretary                          Kathy Jones 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƻǊ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀǘ ƪŀǘƘΦƧΦƧƻƴŜǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ όфлрύ упт-рфопΦ   

Social                 Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and Linda Young  

Those members whose surnames begin with E to G provide Novemberôs  treats.  
Please remember to label items which are gluten-free or which may contain nuts. 
 

Coffee and tea will be served.  Bring your own mug or buy a Styrofoam cup for $0.50. 
 

November 2018                                                                                                                                                                     Page 

New Member Ambassadors                    Gloria Bilous, Sue Curran and Joanne Ellis            
 

This year we began giving a mug in a small gift bag to welcome new members, and    

we have had requests for the pattern.  You will need 2 fat quarters and 48 inches of 

cording to make the ñsew very easy ï fat quarter friendly drawstring bagò.   

Here is the link to the YouTube video which shows how to make it.                      

                   https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=YfumP5AkrLw    

Have fun sewing your very own!  And, as always, we appreciate that guild members are always 

ready to make the new members feel welcome by saying hello and showing them around.   

December  Pot Luck Dinner               January  H & I                    February  J to L 

March        M to O                               April      P to S                    May         T to Z                    

Miss your turn?  Please bring your treats to Mayôs meeting!      

124 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fm.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DYfumP5AkrLw&data=02%7C01%7C%7C89759ed4f29f43b0261608d637bd45c9%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636757683387215952&sdata=3x0%2BekTTMu9callb92UCK0dBvnZa9Z


 

 

Comfort Quilts                                                                                Cathy and Sylvia Lamothe 
 

Thank you to everyone who brought in a quilt to Octoberôs meeting.  We sent 16 quilts home with 
the Salvation Army.  Thank you to Trudy Nicholls for arranging this presentation.   

Sharon Bingle and I have a new kit for this month.  It is based on the disappearing 9 
patch pattern.  Sharon created this beautiful fall quilt using 5" squares.  By the way, we 
still appreciate receiving your donations of 5 " squares and 2 1/2" strips to Outreach. 

  The Programme and Comfort Quilt Committees plan to host an 'Iron  
  Quilter' competition in the evening portion of Februaryôs guild meeting. 
  We will need at least 4 teams to make it competitive and fun.  For anyone interested 
  in getting a team together or in joining one, there will be sign up sheets in December 
  and January.  All the fabric will be provided and there will be prizes as well as a twist!! 

Outreach             Quilts bring comfort é one quilt at a time                       
 

One of our guildôs aims and objectives is to "participate in community projectsò.  
Members are encouraged to either complete a quilt kit provided by Outreach, make 
a quilt from their own supplies,  sew neonatal items OR participate in Februaryôs     
Outreach Day, so together we can give some "comfort" to others in our community.   
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Halton Hearts (aka Inspirational Hearts)                                  Annette Guenther, Neonatal  
  
 

We received some special thanks for the Halton Hearts from the Neonatal Intensive Care Units 

(NICU) at Joseph Brant and McMaster Childrenôs Hospitals:  ñThese are so loved when given to the 

parents who are so over distraught at how sick their babies areò ... they hang onto these hearts with 

hope and prayers before they hand them over to the nurses to put into their incubators é they 

watch as this is done knowing that a part of them is in there with them ... this gives them comfort, as 

it does for their little one!ò 

To date, we have donated 539 Halton Hearts to the NICU at McMaster Childrenôs Hospital and 126 
Halton Hearts along with 27 Knitted Boobies (see below) to Joseph Brant Hospital.   

Ladies, we are making a difference in someoneôs life é how blessed we are! 

A Bowl of Knitted Boobies! 
 

   ñThe boobs are a great way of breaking the ice and starting a  

   conversation about breastfeeding and expressing milk. It is  

   almost impossible to demonstrate expressing without one, and  

   that is why the boobs are so important.ò 
 

 

ñHand expressing breast milk is a useful skill for all moms to learn, but for babies born sick and    

pre-term, it can be lifesaving.  Breast milk offers significant  protection from life threatening illnesses, 

and significantly reduces the incidence of retinopathy of pre-maturity which causes sight problems 

in pre-term infants.  The more breast milk a baby receives, the fewer complications they will         

encounter, the sooner they will be discharged home and the less likely they are to be readmitted to 

the childrenôs hospital.  Breast milk carries on some of the work of the amniotic fluid and it is the one 

thing that moms can do for their baby that  no one else can.  No medication given at the Neonatal 

unit has as many benefits as motherôs milk.ò          (The above quotes are from a variety of sources.) 
 

These Knitted Boobies were happily made by our very own Annette Guenther & Sue Paquette! 



 

 

QUILTS of VALOUR       
 

ñOur mission is to ensure that our Canadian Forces members are recognized for their 
service and commitment to our country.  We give this support through the presentation 
of quilts to comfort our past and present Canadian Forces members in their time of need.ò   

 

 

How Did It Begin?  In 2006 quilter Lezley Zwaal presented quilts to give some comfort and say 

ñThank Youò to three injured CAF members recovering in hospital.  Meeting these brave young men 

and learning first hand of their injuries led to the founding of Quilts of Valour - Canada.   
 

In 2009 the Quilts of Valour - Canada Society was formed as a Registered Charity, with the single 

purpose of delivering quilts to comfort injured Canadian Armed Forces members past and present.  

The organization relies on a dedicated team of volunteers across Canada and support from many 

individuals and businesses to fulfil their mission.  Members of our guild number among these quilters.   
 

The Quilts of Valour - Canada Society has a GOAL é to present 10,000 quilts to CAF members by 

2018.  To date 9,925 quilts have been presented to grateful recipients with labels that read:   

 

        Handmade with love, respect and gratitude for your sacrifice for Canada. 

                  May the hugs stitched into this quilt give you comfort, strength and love. 
 

Questions?  Visit www.quiltsofvalour.ca to read testimonials, see photos of recipients 
with their quilts and learn more about the Quilts of Valour - Canada Society.  Our guild is 
fortunate to have Alison McDonald, the Regional Representative for Hamilton (Ontario), 
as a member.  alison.mc.donald@sympatico.ca                  (Credit:  The QOVC website)
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Quilters HELPING Members of our Community! 
The Compassion Society is a registered charity whose mission is to     
respond to the needs of our community with support and connection 
by providing clothing, food and referrals to local resources.  
 

 

Non-perishable food items, toiletries and personal care items will be collected at Decemberôs guild 
meeting.  These items will be donated to the Compassion Society to make gift baskets for members 
of our community in need.  Please keep in mind that items are needed for both men and women.   

Here are some suggestions for non-perishable food items:           cereal           soup, crackers       

prepared pasta            pasta and sauce            canned tuna or salmon            baked beans, chili                     

peanut butter and jam              juice boxes             healthy snacks for school lunches 
 

Here are some suggestions for toiletries and personal care items:         

toothbrushes, toothpaste                        shaving cream                       shampoo, conditioner    

deodorant                         incontinence products                          feminine sanitary products      

body wash, soap, washcloths                                        hats, scarves, mittens, gloves, socks    


